GE ORG’ l ﬁ Richard E. Dunn, Director

Watershed Protection Branch
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive

| 7 ) Suite 1470A, East Tower
} ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION Atlanta, Georgia 30334

404-463-1511

November 7, 2022

Jamey Dotson, P.E.
Geosyntec Consultants
835 Georgia Ave.

Suite 500

Chattanooga, TN 37402

SUBJECT: Petit Lake Dam
Pickens County
Permit # 112-009-00462

Dear Mr. Dotson:

| This office has reviewed your letter dated October 21, 2022, regarding the low-level outlet and

‘ permit update for the subject dam. It is our understanding that an update will be provided to this office
no later than November 18, 2022. This update must include a date-specific schedule for testing the existing
low-level outlet.

No later than December 15, 2022, you must provide a date specific schedule for submitting plans
and other documentation to update the permit including proposed drain modifications. If no schedule is
provided for testing the low-level outlet, replacement of the outlet should also be part of these plans.

As a reminder, an updated stability study, including a review of seismic stability, should be
provided as part of the permit application.
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If you have any questions, you may contact me at David.Griffin@dnr.ga.gov or at 470-524-0663.

Sincerely,

W,?ﬁ S

David M. Griffin, P.E.
Program Manager
Safe Dams Program

cc: Wesley MacDonald, P.E., Geosyntec Consultants
Mr. Scott Auer, Big Canoe Property Owners Association



